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Angelus Letter

30 April 2020

Thursday of the Third Week of Easter

St. Pius V
Dear Parish Family,

Today at noon, coming to you live-streamed from the choir loft of the stately St. Sebastian Parish church in beautiful West Akron, Lynn Steward, Director of Music and organist at St. Sebastian Parish will be providing you with a mid-day concert on our mighty Schantz organ.  The program was selected by you, the listeners, who sent in your suggestions.  So grab coffee or lunch, settle in and enjoy a noon-time break.

PHONE CALLS

We will begin a new round of calling parishioners to make sure that everybody is doing well.  If you helped make calls last time and would like to again, or if you would like to volunteer this time, please contact Cathy Sivec in the rectory office at (330) 836-2233 or email her at SivecC@stsebastian.org.  Those who called last time reported a very positive experience citing how much they enjoyed the conversations that they had with their fellow parishioners.  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT

You have continued to show your support for which I am immensely grateful.  It may be prayers, a letter, it may be volunteering and it may be your continued financial support.  Please continue to keep your parish in your prayers and in your thoughts as a worthy organization that is still making a positive impact on your community.  Next on my list after completing this letter is to head up to the rectory chapel and pray Mass at which you will be remembered in particular.

ST. VINCENT de PAUL

St. Vincent de Paul is our parish’s primary charitable outreach to the local community.  As you might expect, they are being asked to help out more than usual at the moment.  If you would like to contribute to them in particular, you may drop your donation off in the Poor Box in the church or at the rectory (in the key drop slot after hours.)  Please clearly mark your donation for St. Vincent de Paul.

ONGOING PROJECTS

There are still regular maintenance jobs going on around the parish about which you might want to be aware.  They have been part of our long-term goals, all of which were in progress before the pandemic and in some cases, already paid for.  Since our buildings are largely void of people at the moment, we are moving forward with these projects.

The classroom storage project is in progress, largely paid for by the St. Sebastian Spectacular.  The monies raised by this event are protected by law to only go to this project and we hope to have some classrooms ready to show off especially to prospective school families as soon as it is safe to do so.

The Zwisler Hall floor has needed attention for a spell now.  I gave the go ahead to take care of it now so that when the hall reopens to the general public, we won’t have to block out a couple of weeks of non-rentals/non-use while the floor is being refurbished.

The rose window in Zwisler Hall has been out for repairs for half a year.  It seems that they are just about ready to bring it back.  Hopefully you will see some activity there soon.

Completing the safety door entry to the school is also a project on the radar screen.  This has been a project that has been given quite a lot of research, attention and prayers.  Our stated and continued goal is the safety and well-being of our school children.  There are plans to possibly have it in place when the building is open to the public once again.  

And lastly, new as a result of this COVID-19 pandemic is our “live-stream” project.  I have mentioned this project in my previous letters and if you are interested in supporting this effort to purchase and maintain the equipment for recording and broadcasting, please contact Kathy Holaday, Foundation Director of Development (330-803-0667  or   holadayk@stsebastian.org) to learn more!     

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

New persons needing our prayers:  Katy Carris, Erica Smith

Elizabeth Clark, Cyndy Cook, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frances Sawaya, John Schultz, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.

 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Pius V, pray for us
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




